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 Chapter Officers 
 

President: 

Rick Bowes #103 

245 South Main Street 

Coventry, RI 02816 

(401) 823-1059 

falconsprint@aol.com 
 

Vice President: 

Carl Waters 

72 Windy Hill Road 

Westbrook, CT 

(860) 227-9163 

thefalconkid@att.net 
 

Secretary: 

Stan Porter #527 

1884 Flat River Road 

Coventry, RI 02816 

(401) 439-0427 

sporter@cadenceinc.com 
 

Treasurer: 

Bill Warburton #448 

740 Tunk Hill Road 

Hope, RI 02831 

(401) 647-9266 

billwarb@cox.com 
 

 

Chapter Editors 
 

Newsletter: 

Kevin & Lauren Gabel #300 

33 Pine Plain Road 

Boxford, MA 01921 

(978) 352-3156 

nefcaeditor@yahoo.com 
 

Website: 

Gary Nenninger #232 

66 Willowbrook Road 

Cromwell, CT 06416 

gnenninger@comcast.net 

President’s Message: 

Hi Everyone, Just returned from the National Show in Winter Park Colorado. 

We drove over 5,000 miles in the convertible. No problems until we were 

12 miles from the show. We were at 7,500 ft. and 90 degrees. The show 

was at 10,000 ft. My car vapor locked - it just couldn't get enough air. A 

friend from California came by with his trailer and loaded us up and took us 

to the show. I was able to drive the car at those heights as long as the 

temperature was under 70 degrees. We had a great time at the show. 

Northeast members, Mike and Keith Kennedy, Donna Walker, Jake Testa, 

and Gary and Liz Ottone also attended the show. 

The big news from the show is that I was elected the vice president of the 

National Club. I have many stories to tell so come to the meeting at Pomfret 

on the 27th to hear all about it. This is the last meeting before the show so 

please make the effort to attend. 

Rick 

July Meeting 

We will be holding our July meeting on Saturday, July 27th, at the Tri-State Cruisers weekly cruise 

night in Pomfret, Connecticut.  This is held at the intersection of Rt. 101 and Rt. 169.  We usually 

try to get our cars together along the road so we will be away from the music.  The meeting will be 

at 6:00. Bring your chair and we will meet at the cars.  We hope you can join us.  
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 Treasurer’s Reports:   

2019 Annual Regional Meet 

August 16 – 17, 2019 

Crown Plaza Hotel &            

Conference Center 

Warwick, RI 

 

The Regional Meet is coming up quickly.  

We have received several registrations 

but I expect many more in the next few 

weeks.  The donation letters and emails 

have gone out to our vendors and we 

have started getting donations in for our 

raffle.  Once again we will be making a 

donation to Little Pink Houses of Hope 

after the show.  If you have anything to 

donate or know of a business that would 

like to make a donation, please let us 

know.   

Make your hotel reservations soon. The 

cut off date was July 16th but they will 

still honor the special room rate of $119/

night if they have availability.  You can 

reach the hotel at 401-732-6000.  Please 

be sure to mention you are coming in 

with the Falcon club.  The banquet price 

is $36/person.   

 

Thanks and hope to see you soon. 

Cris Bowes 

New Members 
 

 David Wetherell & Karen Wolfe - Southwick , MA 

     65 Tan 2-Door Sedan 

Prepared By: Statement Date: 4/30/2019

Bill Warburton, Treasurer

740 Tunk Hill Rd., Hope, RI 02831

(401) 647-9266   billwarb@cox.net

Northeast Chapter Falcon Club of America

Treasurer's Report
124 Members

DATE DESCRIPTION DEPOSITS CHECKS ACCOUNT BALANCE

$12,084.31Beginning Balance 3/31/2019

Prepared By: Statement Date: 5/31/2019

Bill Warburton, Treasurer

740 Tunk Hill Rd., Hope, RI 02831

(401) 647-9266   billwarb@cox.net

Northeast Chapter Falcon Club of America

Treasurer's Report
125 Members

DATE DESCRIPTION DEPOSITS CHECKS ACCOUNT BALANCE

$12,084.31

05/06/19 Deposit - Registrations regional meet $441.00 $12,525.31

05/06/19 Deposit - New member dues $20.00 $12,545.31

05/18/18

#1185 - W. Warburton - refund for pmt to 

State of RI for annual filing fee $22.00 $12,523.31

05/23/19 Deposit - Registrations regional meet $457.00 $12,980.31

05/23/19 #1186 - US Postmaster - stamps $55.00 $12,925.31

Beginning Balance 4/30/2019



 May Meeting: 

Hi Everybody, 

 
In May we had an awesome turnout at the Pomfret Cruise with 14 Falcons showing up! 

 
Rick welcomed everybody and welcomed one of our newest members Bob and his 63 

Ranchero. 
 

Secretary’s Report: The latest report was available in the last newsletter but copies are 
available to members that request them.  Copies are always available at each meeting 

so please feel free to ask myself or Bernadette. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Bill and Denise were in attendance and happy to report our bank 
account balance is now at $12,523.31!! Our membership status is now up to 125 mem-

bers!  Rick suggested that we plan an outing / BBQ before the season is up to get more 
members out. 

 

Newsletter Information:  Kevin and Lauren were in attendance and Kevin explained 
that with Kelsey and work they just don’t have the time needed to continue doing the 

newsletter but will stay on until a replacement is found and will help them while taking 
over. They ask to please continue sending in the questionnaires and any other stuff you 

think would be good for the club's newsletter such as stories, pictures etc.. 
 

President's Report: Next meeting will be “ELECTION TIME” again and we are looking to 
have somebody take over the Newsletter and we also need somebody to take over the 

Treasurer position 
 

Discussed our upcoming Regionals at the Crown Plaza on August 16th & 17th.  Reviewed 
the designs for the shirts and voted on this year’s design - shirts will be ordered from 

Chamberlain in order to get the cotton shirts with the Ford logo also on them, Plaques 
will be ordered locally. Everybody agreed to hire Tommy Tunes again for our DJ for the 

event and he has been reserved for the 17th and looks forward to seeing everybody 

again!  Rick and Cris will be driving to Colorado this year for the Nationals so please 
reach out to them if you would like to join them, we also have Keith & Mike along with 

Jake & Donna traveling out to the Nationals by way of Airplane so if you are interested in 
going to the Nationals and rather fly let Rick now and he can put you in touch with the 

fellow members that are traveling this way as its always nicer traveling in a group!  
Members have asked to have a Lemonade stand so Cris will be reaching out to set this 

up and have them back on site selling Lemonade during our Nationals.   



 May Meeting: (cont.) 

18th Annual Rotary Car 
Show at the Fort 

 

Middletown, RI Rotary Club presents 

the 18th Annual Car/Truck/Motorcycle  
Festival 

 
Historic Fort Adams 

80 Fort Adams Drive 
Newport, RI 

 
Sept 22nd, 9am-2pm (Rain Date, Sept 

29)  
 

Showing your car? Check-in starts 8 
am, Please arrive no later than 9 am 

to ensure full judging 
 

https://rotaryatthefort.org/ 

Northeast FCA Meeting Schedule 

The next meeting of the Northeast Chapter will be held at the Tri-State 

Cruisers Cruise Night in Pomfret, Connecticut on Saturday, July 27th at 6:00.  

This has been working out well the past couple of months, having 9-12    

Falcons each month, as well as members without their cars.  It is located at 

the intersection of Rt. 101 and Rt. 169, we all park on the Rt. 169 side of 

the field.  Ed Lindberg has secured 15 car spaces for our club.   

The August meeting will be held at the Regional Meet on August 17th.  The 

September 21st meeting will once again be held at the Kaechele home/

garage. The address is 299 Babcock Hill Rd. in Lebanon, CT.  If you’ve      

attended in the past, you know how nice John’s garage is.  If you haven’t, 

you really need to try to make it there.  It really is an exceptional setup and 

John’s cooking is phenomenal.   

The fall meetings have not been set up yet.  We are planning on having a 

get together for club members, possibly a Christmas party.  We will keep 

you informed of the dates of these meetings as they get closer.  I hope you 

can join us. 

 

Vice President’s Report:  Carl was not present, still looking to sell his 69 Falcon! 
 

Old Business:  Please get your registrations in for this year’s Regionals, sponsors letters 
are available if more are needed please see Cris or Stan 

 
New Business:  Mason Dixon Regional meet will be Sept 6 & 7 , just outside of Gettys-

burg , PA  if you plan on attending please register for the hotel soon.  The 2019 Nationals 
will be held in Winter Park Colorado from July 10-14th so start making your plans now.  

The 2020 Nationals will be held in Dayton, Ohio area.  Plan ahead to attend our meeting 
on Sept. 21st at John K.’s house for his awesome BBQ 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Stan & Bernadette 

https://www.rotaryatthefort.org/


 For Sale: 


